Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for May 23, 2006
Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, Karen Joseph 
Directors: Barb Triplett, Judy Gogolin, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart, Howard Emswiler, and Milly Shaffer
President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:06 pm.  (Adjourned 8:25)

The reading of the minutes of the last meeting was waived; motion by Karen Joseph, second by Judy Gogolin, motion carried.  {Minutes are posted on the website and provided to members prior to the meeting.}
President’s Report: 

Dan briefly talked about the scholarship winner – Jamie Hatkow. She and her parents will be invited to the banquet, she will be asked to talk and display a presentation.

Officer Membership sign-up ( To ensure we maintain an accurate membership database, Dan requested that Officers and Directors please complete a membership form with their payment of annual dues.  Please do not submit your payment without a form.  The forms are used to update the membership database.
Honoring Superintendent Janice Streit ( Dan informed us that Mrs. Streit has taken a position with another school district and has done a lot toward the promotion and success of our alumni association. He asked for suggestions of how we can show her our appreciation. Open discussion – conclusion: she will be invited to the annual banquet, receive a bouquet of flowers & a $50.00 gift certificate to Bob Evans Restaurants. Barb made the motion, second by Howard, motion carried.

Pathway to Victory Bell Tower ( Open discussion on the recent planting of flowers. Tom made a motion to reimburse Keith Edmonds his expense on the plantings, second by Bobbie Lenhart, motion carried.
Vice President’s Report:

Tom Dunkle reported on covering money for scholarship – after various discussion, Tom made a motion that we send a check for $400.00 to the Licking County Foundation to cover this years fund, second by Howard, motion carried. During the discussion it was reported that many of our students reside in Franklin County and the foundation does not restrict those students from applying for our scholarship.  
Treasurer’s Report:

Bev DeNune reported that the current balance is $3,439.59 due to debit activity for printing, mailings, banquet catering, brick engraving and credit activity from membership drive. Karen made a motion to accept the report, second by Barb, motion carried.
Old Business: 
Banquet ( Various discussions on returned mailings, assistance on decorations, tables and chairs, $100.00 drawing and set-up on June 16, 2006 at 1:00pm 

Newsletter ( Open discussion on future contents – a few members present stated they will search and/or inquire for submissions.

Graduation Packages ( No response as of meeting date. After open discussion, conclusion was to review this fundraiser with further discussion in a future meeting.

Meeting Schedule ( Open discussion on concerns of the new meeting day (4th Tuesday from 3rd Tuesday) that was approved by vote in the April 2006 meeting. After review Tom asked for a motion that we do not have meetings in August or December this year, motion by Barb, second by Karen, motion carried.        

New Business: 

Nominations ( At the March 2006 meeting…President Dan McDonnell appointed all Officers and Directors to the nominating committee with Barb Triplett as Chair. Results of the nominations for next year’s officers and directors are as follows: 
Officers ( President: Tom Dunkle – Vice President: Bruce Baird – Treasurer: Bev DeNune – Corresponding Secretary: Karen Joseph – Recording Secretary: Keith Edmonds

Directors ( Judy Goglin, Howard Emswiler, Barb Triplett, Jim Lenhart, Bobbie Lenhart & Dan McDonnell

June Meeting ( High School Media Center will not be available; Howard offered to host the June 2006 meeting at his home – Thank You Howard. 
Fundraising ( Open discussion about poker night on purchasing our own equipment for this activity. Jim and Bobbie Lenhart will attain cost estimates for materials needed and report back to the committee. Dan suggested we continue this discussion at a future meeting, when we have an estimated cost for analysis. 
Pathway to Victory ( Chris Turner gave a large donation of flowers for the grounds around the Bell Tower and donated her time toward planting them. Keith Edmonds suggested that we recognize her with a nice appreciation card, all agreed and Keith stated he would personally take care of this. Dan informed all present that Keith has taken on the responsibilities of the ground maintenance and summer watering activity for this area and to view the progress. Keith stated that all planting is complete but we will need to refresh the mulch before our banquet and Dan has volunteered his assistance and truck for this task.     

Scholarship Donations ( After some discussion of members who give donations toward the scholarship fund, it was decided that we would acknowledge their contribution with a card and posting on the website. Milly Shaffer agreed to get the cards.
Karen moved to adjourn, second by Barb, motion carried.

Submitted by: Keith Edmonds

On a personal note ( We have unrecognized historians that have made HUGH contributions to preserving the past, Mr. and Mrs. Shaffer. Besides their contribution of the class portrait restoration hallway, Milly has started an alumni memorabilia showcase in the high school commons. Please take a look at their efforts on your next visit to the school.            
Keith Edmonds, Secretary Pro-tem 

